SUDBOURNE PARISH COUNCIL

     MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF THE COUNCIL HELD ON TUESDAY 25th MAY 2021 IN SUDBOURNE VILLAGE HALL FOLLOWING THE 
ANNUAL PARISH MEETING AT 7:00PM
        
Present:    
Cllr Suvi McCreadie




Cllr Jenny Copper




Cllr Bill Parker




Cllr Ginny Haynes





In attendance: Joanne Peters – Parish Clerk and District Cllr Ray Herring.  There were 2 members of the public present.
1. Election of Chairman & Signing of Declaration of Acceptance of Office
      The Clerk asked for nominations for Chairman.  Cllr Parker nominated Cllr McCreadie for the role of 
      Chairman, Seconded by Cllr Haynes.  All in Favour.  Cllr McCreadie was duly Elected.  The 
      Declaration of Acceptance of Office was signed by the Chairman and witnessed by the Parish Clerk.  
2. Election of Vice Chairman & Signing of Declaration of Acceptance of Office
       The Chairman nominated Cllr Parker to take on the role of Vice Chairman, Seconded by Cllr Cooper.
       Cllr Parker was duly Elected.  The Declaration of Acceptance of Office was signed by the Vice
      Chairman and witnessed by the Parish Clerk.  
3.
To receive Apologies for Absence

There were none.

The Chairman reported Jeremy Bodkin had resigned from the Parish Council.  On behalf of the Parish 

               Council she thanked Jeremy for all his hard work carried out whilst serving as a Councillor.
4.
Declarations of Interest regarding matters on this agenda

There were none.

4.1 – To consider any dispensations
None received.
5.
To Approve the draft minutes of the Parish Council meeting held virtually on Tuesday 23rd March
               2021 via Zoom
These minutes had been previously circulated to all Councillors prior to the meeting and were Proposed   for Approval by Cllr Parker, Seconded by Cllr Cooper.  The minutes were signed by the Chairman as a true record of the meeting.
      6.
Matters arising from the Parish Council meeting held virtually on Tuesday 23rd March 2021
       It was suggested if the bins at the Village Hall continued to obstruct the defibrillator these should be 

       moved to a new permanent location.  Action – Monitor and Parish Clerk to write to Steve Joels, if 

       necessary.
       It was agreed that Cllr Haynes would look into organising a Defibrillator Awareness Session.

7.
Parish Clerk’s Report
       The Parish Clerk reported she had recently attended an ESC Community Housing presentation.  She advised this had proved to be informative and confirmed she would circulate the slides, once available.
The Parish Clerk reported unfortunately due to ill health Mick Eldridge was unable to carry out the works required to the bus shelter.   The Chairman closed the meeting to allow a member of the public to comment.  Tom Knox advised he would be happy to look at the work required and provide a quotation.  The Chairman thanked Tom Knox and reconvened the meeting.

8.
Appointment of the following:-
8.1 – Planning Group – It was Unanimously Agreed due to the council being short in numbers any planning applications received should be considered by all council members.
8.2 Tree Warden - It was Unanimously Agreed that Robert Cooper should continue within this role.   
9.
Parish Council matters
9.1 – Emergency Plan

The Chairman reported former Cllr Bodkin had very kindly circulated a simplified version of the plan.  It was agreed this should be sent out along with a flyer to try and recruit new Parish Councillors.
9.2 – Sizewell C update
Cllr Parker confirmed the Parish Council had responded to the latest round of public consultation.  He advised that SCC had offered some assistance to Town & Parish Council’s when responding to the Development Consent Order and as a result of this some local Councils had agreed a joint approach when responding could be more beneficial as this could focus on the impact to local communities to which he gave details.  Cllr Parker confirmed that Cllr Tim Beech from Snape Parish Council had recently spoke on behalf of the joint parishes as the recent Open Floor Hearings.  He suggested that going forward the Parish Council should try and engage with local residents in respect of this matter and recommended a separate page could be implemented on the Parish Council’s website solely for Sizewell C and all relevant documents could be uploaded.  The Chairman thanked Cllr Parker for all his hard work.  Cllr Parker urged councillors to contact him if they wished to raise any issues regarding this matter with him in order so could he take them forward.
9.3 – Vehicle Activated Speed Sign update

The Parish Clerk confirmed a second post had been put forward to SCC some time ago but unfortunately they had not agreed to the position of this post due to the width of the verge where it was to be sited.  There was a brief discussion and it was suggested the existing Vehicle Activated Speed sign could be placed on other street signs/lampposts within the village.  It was agreed the Chairman would contact Jeremy Bodkin who had previously volunteered to co-ordinate the sign to inform him of this decision.  It was also suggested the Parish Clerk could put in a request to SCC/Suffolk Constabulary to have the ANPR Speed Sign sited within the village.
10. Finance
10.1. Approval of the 2020/21 End of Year Accounts 

The 2020/21 End of Year Accounts had been circulated to all Councillors prior to the meeting.  The Clerk confirmed the Internal Audit had now been carried out to which she gave details and thanked Mr Alan Tomes for carrying this out in his official, helpful manner.  The 2020/21 End of Year Accounts  
       were Proposed for Approval by Cllr Cooper, Seconded by Cllr Parker and were duly signed by the 
       Chairman and RFO.  All in Favour.
       The Parish Clerk suggested the signatories for the Ipswich Building Society should be updated to be in 

line with the Lloyds Bank Current Account.  Action – Parish Clerk to request mandate change form.  It was recommended once the mandate had been update the Parish Council could consider transferring funds from the Community Account to the Current Account in order to fund works required to the bus shelter and play area.  

Cllr Parker suggested a half yearly budget update could be presented by the Parish Clerk/RFO at the September Parish Council meeting.

       10.2. Approval of the 2020/21 Exemption Certificate
       A copy of the Exemption Certificate had been circulated to all Councillors prior to the meeting.     

       Approval was Proposed by Cllr Haynes, Seconded by Cllr Cooper.  All in Favour.  This was duly 
       signed by the Chairman and RFO.

10.3. Approval of Section 1 & 2 of the Local Council's Annual Return

Jo Peters, RFO had circulated copies of Section 1 & 2 of the Annual Return and this was 


Proposed for Approval by Cllr Parker, Seconded by Cllr Cooper and duly signed by the Chairman and 
       RFO.  All in Favour.
               10.4. Income & Expenditure Financial Statement
       Income

       9th March 2021
Bank Interest




£       0.01

       24th March 2021
HMRC VAT Reclaim



£   189.70

       9th April 2021
Bank Interest


    
             £       0.01

       30th April 2021
ESC Parish Precept



£2,910.85

        Expenditure

        3rd March 2021    
Clerks Salary




£     96.15

        23rd March 2021     HMRC (PAYE – Parish Clerk) 

             £   125.60

        6th April 2021         Clerks Salary



£   126.55

       Bank Balances: (as at 30th April 2021)




Community Account



£4,355.71




Current Account



£2,910.85




Interest Account



£   800.00

        Invoices to be Approved


        SALC (Annual Subscription)



£   146.70

        Cllr Suvi McCreadie (Gift for David Robinson)



£     39.99
               Approval for the Income & Expenditure Financial Statement and Payment of the above items
               was Proposed by Cllr Parker, Seconded by Cllr Haynes.  All in Favour.                                                                   
11. Planning
       New applications:

       Planning Ref: DC/21/2285/FUL

       Proposal: New Conservatory Extension. Alteration to Garage Outbuilding. Removal of Existing 
       Conservatory. 
       Address: Crag Farm House, Crag Farm Road, Sudbourne
       The Parish Council had No Objections to this application.

       Planning Ref: DC/21/2306/LBC | Listed Building Consent 

       Proposal - New Conservatory Extension. Alteration to Garage Outbuilding. Removal of 

       Existing Conservatory.

       Address: Crag Farm, Crag Farm Road, Sudbourne 

       The Parish Council had No Objections to this application.

       Planning Ref: DC/21/2189/FUL

       Proposal: Proposed formation of swimming pool, decked area and off-grid changing room cabin.

       Address: Holly House, Captains Wood, Sudbourne

       The Parish Council had No Objections to this application in principle but recommended it would be 

       preferred if the existing outbuilding could be used as a changing room and highlighted the importance of 

       the need to strongly endorse the matters raised within the Ecological Report in respect of environmental 

       benefit issues, if granted.
       Update on existing applications:-
       Planning Ref: DC/21/0424/FUL
       Proposal: Proposed rear facing dormer to place existing rooflights including other works to 
       existing dwelling. 
       Address: 16 The Courtyard, Sudbourne Park, Sudbourne
       The Parish Council had No Objections to this application. This application has been Granted by 

       ESC with 3 Conditions. 

       Planning Ref: DC/21/0557/FUL
       Proposal: Proposed replacement of existing garage/store with Home Office.
       Address: Willow Tree House, Snape Road, Gorse Lane, Sudbourne 
       The Parish Council had No Objections to this application.  This application has been Granted by 

       ESC with 5 Conditions. 

12.
Correspondence
       12.1 – Theberton & Eastbridge Parish Council ESC Planning Protocol - Survey   
       A copy of the correspondence received had been circulated to all councillors prior to the meeting.  

       District Cllr Herring provided guidance in respect of the correspondence received and it was 

       Unanimously Agreed the Parish Council would not respond due to the size of the Parish Council but 

       would point out that they wish for reassurance that all planning matters were dealt within the correct 

       protocol going forward.
13.
Play Area
       The Parish Clerk reported she would look into obtaining a quotation from Kompan for the repairs 

       required to the nest swing.  It was also agreed a work party could be organised to carry out a clean up of 

       the equipment prior to the next annual inspection in September 2021.
14. Roads, Rights of Way
Cllr Parker reported the Permissive Rights of Way were due to be modified and he would be attending a 

meeting in respect of this matter in July 2021.

15.
Any other matters arising
It was agreed the distribution of the Emergency Plan and drive for new Councillor’s leaflet needed to be 

co-ordinated.
15.
Public Forum
               There were no comments from the members of the public present.
16.
Date of next meeting

The next meeting of Sudbourne Parish Council will be held on Tuesday 27th July 2021 at 7:30pm in 
               Sudbourne Village Hall.

There being no further discussion or questions from members of the public present the Chairman 
thanked the Council for their support and attendance and formally closed the meeting at 9:10pm

Signed:  ...........................................  Chairman 
            Dated: ....................................................
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